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Services in St Beunoõs, Berriew 
 

Sunday 1st. November   All Saintsõ Day 

10.00am  All -age Communion for All Saintsõ Day 

6.30pm  All Soulsõ Service ð when we remember our loved ones who have died  

 

Sunday 8th. November   Remembrance Sunday  

10.45am  Service of Remembrance in Church and at Memorial  

6.30pm  Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 15 th .  November  Third Sunday  of the Kingdom Season  

10.00am All -age Worship  

6.30pm  Holy Communion 

 

Sunday 22nd. November  Fourth Sunday of the Kingdom Season  

10.00am Sung Eucharist  

6.30pm Evening Prayer  

 

** Saturday 28 th . November  

10.00am to 2.00pm What weõre about our Open Day and Gift Day at St Beunoõs and the 

Old School ð please see separate page advertisement in this Newsletter.  

 

Sunday 29 th . November   Advent Sunday  

10.00am Sung Eucharist  

 

St. Johnõs Mission Church -  Fron 

Sunday 8th . November   9.00am   Holy Communion and Act of Remembrance 

Sunday 22nd. November   9.00am All -age Communion 

  

 



Pantyffridd Mission Church  

Sunday   1st   November   3.00pm Holy Communion 

Sunday 15th . November   3.00pm Evening Prayer  

Sunday  6 th   December              No Service  

Wednesdays at 10.30am  We continue to offer 10.30am Morning Prayer in St Beunoõs. 

On the first Wednesday of each month we celebrate the Eucharist together there 

instead. All welcome! 
 

Choir Practices:  Wednesdays at 6.00pm ð in St Beunoõs 

 

Bellringers Practices:   Wednesdays at 7 .30pm ð in St Beunoõs 

New ringers in particular are warmly welcome!  

 

 
Thank you for continuing to donate to our Food Bank box, the contents of which are 
regularly taken to the Welshpool Food Bank.  
 

A Difference this Harvest in Berriew 
Thank you for your generosity for our Emergency Appeal for the Church in 

Ethiopia helping refugees from South Sudan ï we raised £572. 

 

Advanced Notice: Please put Sunday 13
th

 December at 3.00pm in your diaries now, as 

we shall be hosting the Guilsfield Singers who will be helping us to offer a musically 

annotated Evensong. Please see Iris Tombs for more details. 
 

 

First World War Ring 
I will be ringing on 29th November in memory of Private John Henry Harding, serial 

number 12697, of Wyle Cop, who died on 29th November 1915 aged 20. His parents 

lived at Cross Lane, Garthmyl. 

Gordon Rogers 
 
 

Berriew Parish Church Side Person Rota for November 

 
10 am. Service:                        Wg. Cdr. Pat Patterson and Mr. John Lloyd. 

6.30pm. Evening Service:        Mr. Malcolm Davies. 

 

Berriew Parish Church Cleaning Rota for November 



 

Mrs. Joyce Langford and Mrs. Nita Langford. 
 
 

Refail Presbyterian Chapel 

 
Minister Rev. Dr. D. Stirling 

Services every Sunday at 10am. unless otherwise stated. 

 

November     1
st
    Joint Communion Montgomery Chapel 10.30am. 

                      8
th
    Remembrance Sunday Service in Berriew Church 10.45am. 

                    15
th
    Dr. P. Ashton 

                    22
nd

   Pastor J. Smith 

                    29
th
    Pastor O. Gross 

December     6
th
    Joint Communion Abermule 10.30am. 

Sunday 1
st
 November Pastorate Concert by choir ñOf One Accordò at Abermule 

Community centre 7.30pm. Tickets available £7. 

Coffee is served in the assembly room after the service the 4
th
 Sunday in the month. 

Bridge Club every Friday at 7.30pm. 

Knitting Club 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month. Contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

The assembly rooms are available for hire. Contact Hans 01686 640648. 

 

 

Pentre Llifior Wesleyan Methodist Chapel 

 
Minister: Rev. Sue Lawler, WELSHPOOL (01938 552794) 

Services: 2.30pm Sundays 

 

November     1
st
    Eileen Jobling, Welshpool 

                      8
th
    All -Age Cell Group 

                    15
th
    Rev. Sue Lawler, WELSHPOOL ï HOLY COMMUNION Service 

                    22
nd

   Gareth Evans, STOCKPORT 

                    29
th
    All -Age Cell Group 

 

Although not now open during the week we still WELCOME visitors and groups for 

talks on request ï contact Andrew Mathieson (tel: 01938 555376) as well as taking 

bookings for 2016. Our 'Bacon Buddies' Saturday for November is the 14
th
 (10.30am ï 

12 noon). 

                                                                                                    Andrew G. Mathieson 
ST JOHNôS MISSION CHURCH, FRON 

 



Fron 120 Club 
 
October 2015 Winners are:- 
 
First Prize £10.00   No 15     Tom Yewdall  Cae Fron, Garthmyl 
Second Prize £10.00   No 26     Mrs P Edwards 3 Chirbury Gate, Montgomery 
Third Prize £5.00   No 112    Louise Claxton C/o Abernant, Fron 
 

 

Mothers' Union 

 
The largest association of Christian women in the world, 4.1 million members in 81 

countries. 

 

Berriew Branch 

 

On Wednesday September 30
th
 Joyce Harrison welcomed everyone to the meeting. After 

a short service she filled our diaries with dates! 

Thursday  19
th
 November---- Mothers' Union Wave of Prayer at Pool Quay Church                           

                                               1.30pm. 

Tuesday    1
st
   December ---- Mothers' Union Advent Service at Llandysilio Church    

                                               2pm. 

Sunday    13
th
  December----- Guilsfield Singers at Berriew Church 3pm. 

 

Joyce introduced the speaker who was our 'old' friend Elaine Williams. She did three 

wonderful floral arrangements which depicted the Autumn glows. Everyone enjoyed the 

demonstration and she was thanked by Deb. 

As our thoughts turn to Christmas we begin with the Mothers' Union ADVENT LUNCH. 

This will take place at Lakeside on Wednesday 25
th
 of November at 1pm. 

On Saturday 19
th
 December, Mothers' Union are having a 'Getting into the Christmas 

Spirit' morning in the Old School beginning at 11am. There will be coffee, home-made 

mince pies and Carols! Do come along and join in! EVERYONE welcome. 

                                                                                                                      Ann Dixon. 

 

 

Note from the Treasurer 

 
The committee is always grateful for all donations and we hope to use them efficiently 

and economically to keep up the news service to Berriew. 
                                                                                                                   Mrs.P. Hall



Itôs us again ï the young folks of Berriew 

And what they are doing in St Beunoôs 
 

Over the years we have all enjoyed Halloween activity. But when those of us ï who are 

not so young ïthe activities were mainly visiting friends in costume and offering some 

entertainment ï collecting pennies for ourselves ï or sometimes for charity. The 

response from the folks whose doors we knocked ï gave us pennies and sometimes 

some sweets. There was never any evil or sinister part to what we did. Over the years the 

trick or treat influence from the big Continent to our western side ï has ï in some places 

taken on a more sinister approach ï and the occult has crept in to some of the things that 

are celebrated now. 

Here in Berriew we have celebrated ï óSo itôs not Halloweenô. Still with apple bobbing, 

catching the sticky scone on a rope ï searching for marshmallows among the icing sugar 

ï getting a bit wet and having fun! 

But we have been reminded that Halloween is All Hallows eve. ï The night before All 

Saints day. And we have searched for the light of Christ to lift our spirits ï to remember 

our loved ones now with our Heavenly Father ï and to give thanks for all that is for our 

good in our world. 

Both the Little saints and the Teen seekers meetings enjoyed time together as they 

played the games ï and shared the light ï and made some lanterns, happy masks ï and 

prayer memory trees ï the latter now in church ï if you would like to add some names of 

those now in heaven ï please do. 

                      May the Christ light shine in all our hearts. 

 

And Donôt Forget!            

 

Our Carol Café ï Sunday 5
th

 December 

2.30 unil 4.00pm in the Old School 

 

Please join us and choose your favourite carols to sing 

Mince pies and goodies ï with tea or coffee too!! 

 

BERRIEW NEWSLETTER  
 

Chairman/Editor: Val Wallis 

 

Items for publication may be left in the Newsletter post box, at the Spar, Berriew or e-mailed to the editor at: 

barrywallis246@btinternet.com. 

 

The Berriew Newsletter is published monthly on a voluntary basis as a service to the community. The editor is empowered 

absolutely to withhold a contribution without explanation and does not accept liability for any opinions expressed by 

contributors. Articles may be edited for publication. 

 

The Berriew Newsletter cannot vouch for the accuracy of offers, services or goods that appear in the Berriew Newsletter, 

nor can it be responsible for the outcome of any contract that may be entered into with an advisor. 



Berriew W.I.  

 
At the October meeting of Berriew W.I. we entertained guests from other W.I.s. After the 

singing of  'Jerusalem' Sue Usmar, the President, welcomed everyone and then 

introduced the speakers who were Ruth and Cecil Hayward. They had brought along a 

variety of musical instruments, both brass and woodwind, and they gave us various 

classical and lighter renditions with keyboard accompaniment. It was a thoroughly 

entertaining evening enjoyed by all. Afterwards supper was served and the raffle drawn. 

Representatives of the visiting W.I.s gave a vote of thanks to Berriew W.I. for such a 

lovely evening. 

On October 21
st
 we looked forward to an outing to Lychgate Tearoom for a cookery 

demonstration by Sarah Cullen-Jones. 

Wednesday November 4
th
 is the A.G.M. This meeting is held in the Community Centre 

at 7.15pm. The A.G.M. is followed by a Beetle Drive and quiz on Pop Groups of the 60's. 

On Wednesday December 2
nd

, again in the Community Centre, Lynda Kipass is the 

speaker. She will talk about the history of Christmas cards, to be followed by mince pies 

and mulled wine. This should get everyone into a festive spirit, so do come along and 

join us. 

                                                                                                                     Ann Dixon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Members of Berriew W.I. celebrating 100 years of the W.I. movement 



BERRIEW W.I  SCRAPBOOK  FOR  1965 
50 years ago my Mother-Margaret Tombs of Hamptons- was a member of Berriew W.I and in 1965 she 

was given the task of producing a Scrapbook ñof Berriewò to celebrate 50 years of the WI. 

I had left Berriew for pastures new and so never saw the results of her work. 

However about 5years before her death in 2012 she had the chance to see her scrapbook again .This 

time I was able to see it-and fearing I would never see it again-I took some ñcopiesò of the Scrapbook 

articles & photos-for my own Berriew Memories. 

Now seeing that it is 100 years  since the founding of the W.I in Anglesey - I feel it is the right time to 

show my ò ill gotten  gainsò from  this 1965 Scrapbook to a wider audience. 

So I have put together 2 montages of photos from this Scrapbook. The choice is purely arbitrary-mainly 

based on the quality of the photo. 

The names of the People in the photos are from Mum ïwith 2unknown & one I canôt read Mumôs 

writing. 

 

Howard Tombs   Oct 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PHOTO MONTAGE  1 -People of Berriew 

Down the LHS first 

# Mr & Mrs Bert Evans-of The Lion Hotel- 50years of Marriage. 

# Miss Rena Blakemore & Mr Maldwyn Thomas-  Berriew Show presentation. 

# Mr Dewi Lewis, Mr Reg Clayton, Mrs E.Carter, Mr Denis Evans, Mr Duggie Jones 

-Berriew Football Presentation. 

#  ---, Mrs Joan Jones, ---,  Mrs A. Corbett-Winder,  Mrs Sylvia Jones- Red Cross 

Presentation. 

# Fred the Baker 

Down the RHS 

# Vicar William Williams 

# Mrs Thomas-The Lock House 

# Miss Williams, Mrs Anthony, Mrs Megan Evans-Berriew Endowed School Teachers. 

# Glyn Davies, Iris Rowlands, John Lawton-Young Farmers. 
 

PHOTO MONTAGE 2 -1965 Berriew Weddings. 

Down the LHS first 

# Mr Gilbert Jones and Miss Cynthia Williams 

# Mr Alan Evans and Miss Beryl Pritchard 

# Mr Alan Anthony and Miss Susan Davies 

# Mr Walter Francis and Miss Pamela Jones 

Down the RHS 

# Mr Colin Jacques and Miss Elizabeth Ryder 

# Mr Trevor Martin and Miss Joyce Bennet 

# Mr George Brown and Miss__Long 

# Mr David Kendall and Miss Dorothy Andrews 

 

 

Vacancy for Front of House Staff at Gregynog. 

 
Do you have some time to fill and would like to work here part time during the day, 

evenings or weekends? We have vacancies for waiting on and kitchen staff, applicants 

must be over 16 to apply. 

For further details please contact: 

Jayne Wyn Williams on: 01686 650224 

Email: JayneWyn.Williams@ gregynog.org 

or for an online application form visit: www.gregynog.org (About Us/ Vacancies) 

CY FOR FRONT OF HOUSE STAFF AT GREGYNOG. 

 

 

 

http://www.gregynog.org/


Thank you 

 
I would like to say ñthank youò to Marcus King for donating plants for the tub on 

Rowly's Corner. 

                                                                                                             Gwyneth Baker. 

 

 

Diary of Events 

 
Wednesday    4

th
  November           Berriew W.I. AGM, Beetle Drive & Pop quiz. 

Saturday        7th November           RBL Poppy Appeal Coffee Morning at Berriew                            

                                                        Bowling Club 10.30am. 

Tuesday        10
th
 November           Berriew Knitting Club at the Nags Head 

Wednesday   25
th
 November           M.U. Advent Lunch at Lakeside 

Wednesday  25
th

 November          Closing date for the December Newsletter 

Thursday      26
th
 November           Berriew Community Council meeting 7.30pm 

Wednesday    2
nd

 December            Berriew W.I. meeting at the Community Centre 

Sunday         13
th
 December            M.U. - Guilsfield Singers, Berriew Church 3pm 

Saturday       19
th
 December            M.U. 'Getting into the Christmas Spirit' 

Every Friday                                   Bridge Club at the Refail 

Every Wednesday                            Tai Chi, Glansevern Hall 11- 12 noon 

 

 

 

 

Thank you 

 
The Gleave family wish to thank all their neighbours, and especially Sandra and 

Lawrence for their help, and support during John's long illness. 

The Montgomery doctors and the district nurses gave all possible attention to him during 

the final months. John was a modest man, he had travelled the world but was always 

content to return to Abernant amongst friends and neighbours. His work for people who 

had been disabled and disfigured by tropical diseases was outstanding. He was a 

husband, father and grandfather of whom we were very proud. 

We were fortunate to have had the Venerable Peter visit us and bring communion several 

times this year and to have him to conduct the funeral service. His guidance was much 

appreciated. 

All donations have been forwarded to Cancer Research U.K. 

                                                                                                                 Betty Gleave. 



THE BERRIEW CHARITY (Charity Number 216265) 

Are you starting a new venture in your life? Started university? The Berriew Charity is here to help 

support you with the cost of books or equipment you may require for your degree/course. Applications 

are open to all age groups who live within the parish of Berriew. For more information please contact 

Mrs Lynda Evans, Fir Grove, Berriew, SY21 8AQ (Correspondent) or one of the following: Mrs P J 

Hausman, Mrs S E OôBrien, Mr P R M Wilson, Mr M Creaven or Mrs S Rees. All applications should 

be sent to Mrs L Evans for the consideration of the Trustees 

 

Family History Search. 

 
My name is Rosemary Lee and I am searching for a photo of my late great aunt and 

uncle to put in the family archive. My relatives lived at Waterloo Farm, Berriew for 

many years before they retired to a bungalow nearby. We as a family spent many happy 

holidays  there as children and even today aged 56 I can still remember the lovely fresh 

smell of a morning there. Their names were Louisa and Norman Harris and they had no 

children, but Norman had family in Llandrindod Wells. Our Welshpool members of the 

family stem from the name of Wilcox, aunty Louisa was in fact a Wilcox, originally 

from Chirbury, but my great grandfather,  worked at Powys Castle as a 

labourer/farmhand, and another place mentioned is Little Braggington Hall and Castle 

Caereinion Farm . If anyone has a photo or interesting story about them I would be very 

grateful if they would contact me. 

Rosemary Lee ï email: leolion823@ gmail.com. 

Berriew Knitting Club.  
Meets in the Refail assembly room every 2

nd
 Tuesday of the month at 6pm ï 8pm. If you have 

never knitted or purled a row before or held a crochet hook and would like to learn, or if you 

are an experienced knitter and would like to help others learn, or need help with a pattern or 

just want to knit and chat please come along one Tuesday evening and join our friendly group 

for a cup of tea and a chat. 

Saturday 7
th
 November a visit has been arranged to Collinette wools at Llanfair Caereinion ï 

meet there at 10am. 

Please Note Next Meeting ï Tuesday 10
th
 November, 6pm. at the Nags Head, Garthmyl to 

celebrate the 5 year anniversary of the Knitting Club. 

Contact Jennie: 01686 941813. 

Email the: oracle_jennie @hotmail.com. Or: oraclejennie @yahoo.co.uk. 

On going projects include knitting mice for the Children's ward at Birmingham hospital, and 

also knitted fruit for Berriew School, teddy bears for Berriew Church, and knitted or crocheted 

tulips for the Children with M.E. Society. Patterns  available from the club. 

 We are still knitting squares for the women in Sierra Leone who are suffering from obstetric 

injuries following traumatic childbirth, the women sew the squares into blankets for themselves 

and their babies. These are simple to knit, so if anyone would like to learn or just rediscover 

how to knit, these are quite easy to do.                                                                

                                                                                                                              Jennie Campbell 



 
 

CHRISTMAS & NEW YEAR GOODIES 
Goodies for you at Christmas Time 

Orders are now being taken  
 

Christmas cake              Soaked in Whiskey & Orange, moist & yummy  

     
4 inch square cake marzipan & iced on top or glace fruit topping  £6.80  
6 x 4 inch square cake marzipan & iced on top      £7.50  
7 inch square cake marzipan & fully iced or glace fruit topping   £22.00  
  

LARGER CHRISTMAS CAKES UPON REQUEST  
    

Mince Pies ï all butter pastry  (6)     £2.00    
Chocolate Yule Log       £6.50     
All butter Shortbread Fingers  (6)     £4.00  

 
Xmas Fully Iced Decorated Sponge  (7 inch)   £14.00  
  

Homemade Christmas Puddings     
     
£2.50  Individual  £6.50    1pt bowl  £7.95  1 1/2 pt bowl  
 
Homemade Meringues  
Pavlova Shell                   £6.50  Meringue Nests   (4)           £3.50     
 
Savouries  
Homemade Quiche  (6 inch)   £3.60  
Homemade Quiche  (10 inch)   £10.00  
Sausage Rolls   (8 per pack)   £3.00  
 

WINTER OPENING HOURS FOR THE TEAROOM                  October till March  

Monday 9.30 - 4.00 
Tuesday ɀ Saturday 9 - 4.00 

 
Last Orders for Hot Food is 3pm 

 
The Lychgate Tearoom & Deli 

Berriew 
01686 640750 
07989 302563 

cullenjoness@aol.com 
Or find us on Facebook/ Trip Advisor.

mailto:cullenjoness@aol.com


 

 

     
 

 

 

 
 

Main Course  

 

Traditional Roast Turkey served with  

 Sage & Onion Seasoning, Pigs in Blanket, 

Bread Sauce, Cranberry Sauce, Gravy.  

 

Roast Potatoes, Carrots, Sprouts,  

Braised Red Cabbage. 

 

Parsnip, Cranberry & Chestnut Loaf  

Sweet  

Traditional Homemade Christmas Pudding  

Served with Rum Sauce.  

 

Hazelnut & Baileys Me ringue Roulade 

 

Clementine Cheesecake 

 

Coffee & Mince Pie.  

£16.50 per head.  

 

We will be serving Christmas Lunches from  

Wednesday 9 th  Dec, Thursday 10 th  Dec, Friday 11th  Dec, 

Saturday 12 th  Dec 

Wednesday 15th  Dec, Thursday 16 th  Friday 17 th  Dec. 

To book a table please contact  

Sarah & Staff at the Tearoom  

01686 640750  
 

 


